Minutes of the NPNA meeting held on Oct. 16, 2014
at the Friendly City Civitan Club, Glendale Ave

1. Attending: 
Board Members (quorum 4): Melissa Harrell, Deb Hawkins, Carol Henderson, Alice Kolacinski, Terry Kolacinski, Dan Singer 

Residents:  Mike Shiflett, Jeanine Tregay 
Handouts:  Meeting Agenda Oct. 16, 2014, Treasurer’s Report, NPNA income/Cost Summary,   
Sept. 18, 2014 Meeting Minutes    
Meeting presided over by Deb Hawkins
2. Meeting Minutes for Sept. 18, 2014 were approved as corrected.                 
3. Community Topics discussed:
Lavender House/Keep Durham Beautiful (KDB) Grant
· No status has been received as of 10 16 14.  Message was left on 10 14 with Tania Dautllik, KDB requesting a status.
Tee Shirts
-      A discount of 20% will be offered thru Oct.
· A jar with a range of discounts for draw will be at the membership table on Halloween

starting with a minimum of a 20% discount.  There will be one draw per person.   

Club Blvd. School Fitness Track

    -     The school is applying for a grant to build a Fitness Track around the perimeter of the        

       playground field.  They need to list groups than can volunteer to help with the install.  
The PTA asked if NPNA can be added to that list.  Wendy Tregay and Ian are willing to volunteer.  Ian said that the school can add us to their list of volunteers.
Motion was approved to support the school’s Fitness Track thru help with installation and maintenance. 
Tree Fund 
· Three individuals plus the Civitan Club are interested in having trees planted.   Ian will send the information to Alex. If Alex needs more sites, we can review his original list.   

Mike S. will send us the tree list for Spring 2015.

Halloween
    -     The party will be held from 5:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.  Elgin St. residents, Fred Broadwell 
           and Abby Piner are organizing the event.
    -     Deb will assign a schedule for the NPNA membership table.  We need one person at the table and one person for back up.  Slots will be one hour each.  

    -     The performer will cost approximately $200.00.  Fred and Abby would also like to pay 
            the stilt walker this year as they have not been reimbursed in the past.     
    -    The Elgin St. organizers requested funding of up to $350.00 for this year’s event. 
 Motion was approved for funding of up to $200.00 for the marquis performer(s) plus $100.00 for additional expenses.    
Night of Lights (Luminaries)
· Carol will purchase the luminaries this year.  

· Mike needs the date for Night of Lights.  Deb suggested that he ask one of his other INC contacts to see if they know the date yet.

Durham Open Spaces and Trails (DOST) Matching Grants

· Deb said that there is an available grant, but the awarded party must match the grant.  The deadline is Nov. 11, 2014.  Maybe use this towards the Dog Park?  This is in the flood zone so any project would still need to be FEMA compliant.  Parks and Rec is working on this.  We can discuss online.   
Newsletter

· Deb noted that often newsletters are delivered during a holiday.  This could be a potential security problem for the homeowner if the newsletter is left while they are away.

· We could avoid the above by moving up our timelines.  Sandee will send notice of earlier content submissions to meet this.

· Dan will see if he’s able to purchase Microsoft Publisher thru NPNA’s PayPal account.  If this isn’t doable Alice will make the purchase using her PayPal account.    

· Perhaps the new Durham Co-op Market manager will submit an article for our newsletter in 2015.
Agenda Items for 2015

· Programming.  Parks and Rec have offered to attend one of our meetings to explain the party permit process.   Several complaints were made to them regarding a large party that was held in early Oct.  Loud music was playing from 1:00 p.m. -7:00 p.m.  Pony rides were in the park and the waste wasn’t removed.  Cars were parked on the lawn by the tennis court.  Police were called regarding the noise, but nothing was done.  The party apparently involved some city notables, e.g. Mayor Bill Bell.  Note- The people weren’t a problem, but the noise was and why were cars on the lawn?

· Grant Applications.  We should be aware of available grants that could help our neighborhood.

· 75th Year anniversary for the park.  Should we do something special to celebrate?  

We could ask Parks and Rec if they would offer any support.  This could also be tied into our annual picnic in June.  

     -    We need a NPNA membership table roster for the 2015 Food Truck Rodeos.  
Any Other Business

· Carol asked Deb to see if INC is reviewing the proposed Downtown streetscape project in relation to pedestrian safety and the railroads.  She gave Deb a letter to the editor (Durham Herald) that referenced the project.   The author is concerned that this project will actually create a barrier for foot traffic between downtown and the DPAC/American Tobacco area. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Financial Activity:

        Beginning balance: $4344.31
                 Income:  $82.00                                  

               Expenses:  $.59   
         Ending balance: $4425.72                                  

Membership:  86
Households:   86; Commercial: 0 
INC Meeting Notes:
August Delegate Meeting of the InterNeighborhood Council of Durham
August 26, 2014
 

Attending: A record 23 neighborhoods and 27 delegates, plus eight guests!

 

Trees around power lines are complex to manage, and the older oaks on Duke Street are an example of the difficult decisions.  Lee Pardue and Brandon Hughson gave a presentation about a tool that came up after a discussion among Councilmember Don Moffitt, city staff and Duke Power.  When trees are trimmed, they respond by growing new shoots faster.  Rainbow Tree Care (from Minnesota, but they work across the country,http://www.rainbowtreecare.com, including protecting trees from threats like emerald ash bore and Dutch elm disease) offers a hormone treatment cambistat that reduces cell elongation (that is, discourages re-growth into the power lines) and also makes the leaves greener and the roots denser (so generally reduces aging).  There haven’t been any decisions, but they won’t put the treatment around yards of people that don’t want it. 

 

Patrick Byker gave an explanation of the proposed change to the UDO on buffering between two types of industrial zones.  The following text would be added to a section that sets details in buffer protection around residential areas: “Where the Industrial Light (IL) District is on property four acres or less in size and adjacent to the Industrial (I) District, the buffer requirement in the table in paragraph 9.4.3B, shall be 0.2/0.4;” it would reduce the requirement for a completely opaque buffer if the Industrial District side has no existing buffer, to a minimal buffer, for Industrial Districts small enough that they probably wouldn’t get really obnoxious uses like asphalt plants. Mr. Byker is working with Wendy’s, which wants to re-develop (make a bigger and slicker) their property on Hillsborough Road, and because the property behind them is a warehouse in an industrial zone, the buffer would take up 80 feet of their “back yard.”  They can’t ask for a variance because they can’t create their own hardship.  The UDO created a lot of non-conforming buffers on commercial property, which could become an increasing issue if there is a lot of redevelopment.  The Planning Department is apparently re-looking at the buffer requirements (and we will have to make sure they aren’t throwing out any babies with the bathwater).  Pat Carstensen observed that in general, making changes to the UDO to fix one property owner’s problem is a dangerous idea. 

 

The Zoning Committee presented a report on progress on the Wireless Communications Facilities (WCF) section of the UDO (see Appendix C).  Planning is not going to move to our land use-based framework (we still think it is better), and has made several changes that decrease the probability that people will have no say in towers near their homes.  There are still a few concerns (especially about suburban and rural residential), but Pat Carstensen moved and Tom Miller seconded the following resolution to guide the committee, “The INC resolves that the Zoning and Development Committee should continue to work toward a resolution of the WCF issue along the lines outlined in the memo submitted to the delegate meeting.”  This passed with an abstention.  Donna Rudolph cautioned neighborhoods to watch the details in the “end game” on the WCF issue, saying that though INC is moving closer to accepting Planning’s recent Wireless ordinance revisions, INC neighborhoods that are RS-20 and /or suburban tier of Rural Residential (RR) need to be aware that their residential areas are NOT included (protected by) in the lower height restraints other R zones will enjoy, such as underlying district limits plus 20 feet, nor by staff’s newly proposed 60 foot height limit (to which state law allows another 20ft “by right”). That is, RS-20 like Eagle’s Pointe, Falconbridge, Woodcroft, etc. are open to 120ft. towers defined by planning as “concealed” which structures will be approved by staff without opportunity for resident input at a public hearing  (despite INC’s request that any freestanding WCF proposed in existing R areas require the special use permit approval process, entailing resident notification and a public hearing).

 

Committee Reports                                                                                               
· Membership and Outreach – The first two PAC presentations (to PAC2 and PAC3) will be in September.  Tom Miller moved and Susan Sewell seconded a motion to spend up to $50 to print more brochures; this passed. 

      Nuisance Abatement –  Nothing new.
      Speeding and Traffic – Chief Lopez is presenting the strategic plan on safety soon to the city manager, after which it will be a public document and we will see how well it matches our recommendations.

      Transit, Sidewalks, and Bicycles – No report.

      Public Spaces and Environmental Issues – They will probably be requesting time for a presentation of results in September.  In the meantime, you can still participate in Charge Ahead Durham (http://chargeaheaddurham.org)  

 

9)   Old Business

      Legislative update on Protest Petitions and Historic Preservation – The General Assembly has adjourned.  The conference committee took repealing protest petitions out of the regulation bill, so this precious right is safe until next February at least.  They didn’t renew tax credits for historic preservation (though the governor is in favor of such credits, so there is hope for next year); to get anything for projects now underway, everything needs to be finished and paid for by December 31.

      Resolutions on Safe Disposal of Used Motor Oil – The resolution is in Appendix A.  It was moved and seconded last month.  Bill Anderson read the resolution and it passed.

      Resolutions  on Storm Water Management – It is in Appendix B.  It was generally thought that we should hear what Stormwater Services thinks of the issue.  Tom Miller moved that we vote on the matter in October or after hearing from Stormwater, whichever comes first.  This passed with an abstention. 

· For the Neighborhood Hero Awards we have a place – The Pit – but not a definite date.  You’ll have plenty of time to get nominations in, but it’s not to early to start thinking about who is making a difference in your neighborhood.

· The Nominating Committee reported the following set of nominees:

Phil Azar, President 
DeDreana Freeman, Vice-President 
Pat Carstensen, Secretary 
Susan Sewell, Treasurer 
Pete Katz, At-large 
Dick Ford, At-large 
Scott Carter, Past President
      Mayor’s Task Force on Poverty – Moving along.  

 

New Business
· Resolution on Internet Services – The resolution is in Appendix D.  Tom Miller moved and Pat Carstensen seconded the motion.  We will vote on it next month.

      Resolution on Solar Power – This is something we promised to look at, based on a presentation earlier this summer.  The text of the resolution (slightly modified from what was available at the meeting) is in Appendix E.  We will discuss it over the list-serve and vote next month.

      Downtown Open Space Plan – To make meaningful votes, you need to download a big file and read it, but folks are encouraged to show how involved they are and take this (http://durhamnc.gov/ich/cb/ccpd/Pages/dosp.aspx) on by Friday. 

      Check out the facebook page:  www.facebook.com/InterNeighborhoodCouncilDurham
 

Neighborhood Reports and Announcements                                                           
      Morehead Hill reported on the three big apartment buildings being proposed in the historic district, in the meadow by Greystone, where Greystone would become the “clubhouse.”  The proposed apartment buildings would overshadow its historic neighbors, but the property is zoned OI, so the only thing forcing negotiation in the historic designation.  One lesson is to look for the worst cases of use when someone proposes a new zone.

      Deb Hawkins invited folks to the food truck rodeo at Northgate Park. www.facebook.com/events/669283039829949/permalink/682244735200446/ and said the link to Northgate Park on the INC website didn’t work.

      The Durham Soil and Water Conservation District and the Sierra Club will be having a lawn clinic on September 13th in the Fairfield neighborhood.

      The Durham Rescue Mission item at the Board of Adjustment was continued; Golden Belt will be continuing to work on this issue.

---------------------- 
 
September Delegate Meeting of the InterNeighborhood Council of Durham
NIS Conference Room, Golden Belt
September 23, 2014
 
Attending: 15 neighborhoods, 16 delegates, plus 5 guests
 Leila Wolfrum gave an update on the Durham Co-op Market (http://durham.coop), a 10,000-square-foot, full-service market that will open in January.  Located on Chapel Hill Street at Kent, they will be serving lots of neighborhoods.  They will specialize in local, organic products, but will fill in as necessary with national brands to get to full service; membership in a national co-op organization will help get these products affordably.  Being community owned and having local products means that a higher percentage of money spent there will stay in the community.  They now have over 14,000 owners; a democratically elected board will set policy for the professional staff.  You can still buy a share of stock for $100, but you don’t have to be an owner to shop.  They will have lots of parking.  They are now hiring for positions that require experience, but will be looking soon to fill 15 entry-level positions. They are committed to being accessible to all, with 10% discount and a program to become an owner for those on SNAP, WIC and such programs.  They plan to have 100 pantry staples that, with the many items on sale at any time, will let customers make meals affordably.

 Debra Hawkins gave the final report from the Parks, Public Spaces and Environmental Issues Committee.  The committee’s strategy was to investigate what is already happening, provide advocacy (separate programs for adults and kids), and have some kind of event, contest or other activity.  The three issues delegated to the committee, and the results of research into what is already happening are:

      Maintenance and appearance in parks and public spaces already has tree-planting and banding, various open space enhancement efforts, adopt a park, clean ups, penny for parks proposal, and an upcoming new non-profit

      Trash in waterways has lots of groups either doing spring and fall clean-ups or more continuous involvement

      “Continuity” (which includes both connecting actions to the environment) is being addressed by clubs, festivals and tours /hikes.

The final report has a roadmap for adults to get involved and a coloring page for kids to learn about the issues.  They also helped publicize Charge Ahead Durham.  Finally the library will be having a series of programs early next year on knowing our local watersheds.

 

Committee Reports                                                                                               
· Zoning and Development – They are continuing to work on wireless facility rules. NC School of Government offers a program on planning for beginners that costs $300; there was interest in INC doing a program / series of programs on zoning.

· Membership and Outreach – They presented to PACs 2 and 3 and learned a lot and are getting some e-mail inquiries.  The INC Outreach PPT recently presented at PAC3 can be viewed on the PAC3 web site:  www.pac3durhamnc.weebly.com (look in the News section on the Welcome page).  They sent letters to PACs 1, 4, and 5 and asked for help getting in front of these PACs.  The group thanked Dick and Don.   
      Nuisance Abatement –  They will be looking for some new members.
      Speeding and Traffic – Chief Lopez has presented the strategic plan on safety to the city manager, but we still haven’t seen it.

      Transit, Sidewalks, and Bicycles – No report.

 

Old Business
· Resolution on Internet Services – The resolution is in Appendix B.  There is concern about the internet services coming from a forest of new wireless towers.  Pat Carstensen will work on changes to make it clear the facilities should be buried fiber.

      Resolution on Solar Power – Please send comments and questions for improving the resolution (Appendix C) to Deb Hawkins.

      Resolutions  on Storm Water Management – Melissa Rooney will rework the resolution (Appendix A), taking out the 5th point, making it more about coordination of services, and supporting EAB efforts. 

· There was no report on Neighborhood Hero Awards, but we hear progress is being made.

      Mayor’s Task Force on Poverty – They are canvassing the neighborhood to make sure everyone’s opinion is represented.  
New Business
      Morehead Hill reported on the three big apartment buildings being proposed in the historic district, covering the entire meadow by Greystone, where Greystone would become the “clubhouse.”  The buildings would have a vaguely historical façade, which breaks “rule 1” about being consistent with history.  The proposed apartment buildings would also overshadow its historic neighbors. The property is zoned OI, so the only thing forcing negotiation in the historic designation.  There is a hearing at 8:30 AM on October 8.  If this goes through, no historic area will be safe from inappropriate development that politically manipulates the idea of “historic.”

      Colony Park has been invited to a meeting on a proposal for a townhome development  between them and 15-501; advice was offered freely.

 Election of Officers
The Nominating Committee reported nominees below.  David Harris moved to close the nominations, John Martin seconded and the body voted to close the nominations.  David Harris then moved to elect the slate, John Martin seconded, and the motion passed.

Phil Azar, President 
DeDreana Freeman, Vice-President 
Pat Carstensen, Secretary 
Susan Sewell, Treasurer 
Pete Katz, At-large 
Dick Ford, At-large 
Scott Carter, Past President
Neighborhood Reports and Announcements                                                           
      Peter Katz said that Old North Durham would be bringing in a resolution on the public process of development agreements.

      Deb Hawkins invited folks to the food truck rodeo at Northgate Park. 

      Everyone should do the NIS survey.

      Saturday is the Pride Parade.

 
